St. Paul Home and School Meeting

March 8, 2018

Present: Mr. Pancurak, Julie Sell, Mrs. Dietrich, Stacey Beck, Marty & Roslyn

Bonnot, Teresa Dyke, Greg & Amy Arcuri

Welcome: Julie Sell

Opening Prayer: Julie Sell

Reading and approval of minutes: Teresa Dyke

Minutes from the last meeting, February 8th, as posted on Option C were approved.

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT: Mr. Pancurak

Mr. Pancurak met with parents before the meeting to answer any questions or concerns in regards to school safety at St. Paul School.

Mr. Pancurak met with Mrs. Shafer to present her with the money raised at the spaghetti dinner. She was very appreciative and wanted to thank Home & School.

Bailey Staudt won the St. Paul School spelling bee; March 7th was the County Spelling Bee held in Lisbon. Due to Bailey receiving confirmation Kenna Joing went as her alternate.

Wednesday March 7th was confirmation with Bishop Murray; 23 kids received confirmation with their sponsors.

It is very important that everyone read the newsletters that are sent home as well as logging onto Option C. Also, the deadline is approaching fast for the surveys. If you have not done the surveys we are encouraging you to do so as soon as possible.

Teachers and Mr. Pancurak will be out of town the week after Easter for continuing education.

A group of parents along with Mr. Pancurak met to discuss the upcoming event "A Night of Chances." Katie Yakubek is working on composing a letter to send out to merchants for sponsorship for this event which is planned for May 19th. A DJ has been secured and food will be provided by St. Paul dining services. Tentative ticket prices will be \$20 per person; this includes food, water, pop and 1 entry into the reverse raffle. Cash bar will be provided. As always help is needed.

"Touch A Truck" is tentatively scheduled for April 14th. This is a community, potential "recruiting" event that will allow children to sit, see and touch vehicles; ie: Fire Truck, Police, Ohio Edison. A tent will be set up and popcorn has been donated. This is not a fundraiser.

We had a GREAT turnout for the spaghetti dinner.

Lastly, he reported there is no Camp Fitch this year, another activity is being scheduled as an alternative.

*Any time anyone has a question or concern please call and set up an appointment for anytime.

TEACHER'S REPORT: Mrs. Dietrich

State testing results showed a 100% passing rate in reading for the 3rd graders. Fantastic!

OFFICERS REPORTS:

President: Julie Sell

Julie talked about the Heggy's candy sale results and took suggestions for next year. Also asked for discussion on the herb garden and Little Caesar's fundraiser.

Vice President: Katie Yakubek

No report

Secretary: Amy Arcuri

Thank you for appointing me secretary

Treasurer: Rosyln Bonnot

Rosyln reported as of 03/08/2018 that H & S has a balance of \$15,237.63. No outstanding checks on the report. A check of \$5,560.25 was presented to Mrs. Shafer by Mr. Pancurak from the spaghetti dinner fundraiser.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Ways & Means: Sherry Angelo

No report

Membership:

Amy Arcuri

No report

Program:

Alexis Crowgey

No report

Social:

Amanda Braden & Nathan Walker

No report

Publicity:

Room Parent Coordinator:

Kim Zackasee

No report

CURRENT SPECIAL COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Heggy's Easter Candy Sale:

Julie Sell

We had a total of 43 order forms returned for the Heggy's sale. This is down 5 from last year. We had suggestions to change and or simplify the order form. That certainly will be looked into; also omit items that were not sold. Heggy's will be packaging everything up so Home & School will not have to worry about getting volunteers together for that.

Officer Election Committee:

We will be sending out information about becoming an officer. We would like try to get a committee together possibly 2-5 people. If anyone is interested in being on the committee contact Julie Sell.

Little Ceasar's Fundraiser: Julie Sell:

A motion to cancel this fundraiser was made. Greg Arcuri motioned, Stacey Beck seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Teacher's Appreciation Luncheon: Brooke Maurer & Lauryn Kuboff (in absentia)

Mr. Pancurak and Mrs. Dietrich thought May 9th would be a good date for this.

Family Fairy/Herb Gardens:

A motion was made to table this for next year. Rosyln Bonnot made a motion and Marty Bonnot seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Parking for Track Meets:

Katie Yakubek is in the process of designing some signs. It was talked about how much to charge for parking. We will need volunteers; a letter will go out to all school families asking to volunteer to help with parking.

OLD BUSINESS:

Mardi Gras Masquerade:

Everyone that attended had a great time.

Spaghetti Dinner Donation Check to the Shafer Family:

A huge thank you from Mr. Pancurak and the Shafer family to everyone. A Big increase from the previous year; we had a great turn out!

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

CJ Memorial Committee: Beckie Brown & Kim Zackasee No report

Adjourn

A motion was made by Stacey Beck to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Rosyln Bonnot.

Next Home and School Monthly Meeting Is Thursday, April 12, 2018 at 6:30 pm